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'Where - 'What - 'When 

JULY 2004 
2-4 North Star Rodeo 

Minneapolis I St. Paul, MN 
2-4 Canadian Rockies Inti Rodeo 

Calgary Alberta 
9-11 Rocky mountain Rodeo 

Denver, CO 
13-18 Salinas Rodeo 

Salinas, CA 
17 GLAC - Chapter Meeting 

(Los Angeles Area) 
29 Sonoma County Fair 

Santa Rosa, CA (Thru Aug 9) 
30 IGRA Board Meeting 

Belleville, Ml 
30-1 Greater Motown Inti Rodeo 

Part V Detroit, Ml 
30-1 San Diego Pride 

San Diego, CA 

AUGUST 2004 
6-8 LA Rodeo 

Burbank, CA 
14 GLAC - Chapter Meeting 

(Los Angeles Area) 
21 GSGRA Dance Competition 

Best Buck in the Bay Rodeo 
20-22 Bay Area Rodeo 

San Jose, CA 
27-29 Windy City Rodeo 

Chicago, IL 
27-29 Salt Lake City Rodeo 

Salt Lake City, UT 

SEPTEMBER 2004 
3-5 Show Me State Rodeo 

Kansas City, MO 
10-12 Atlantic Stampede 

Washington, DC 
17-19 Greater San Diego Rodeo 

San Diego, CA 
24-26 Capitol City Rodeo 

Austin, TX 

20TH 

Amer~cenAirllnes • 

The Official Airline of 
The international Gay 

Rodeo Association 

Do you want your event listed in 
"What - Where - When"? Then 

keep us informed and we will keep 
all GSGRA members informed. 

E-mail your suggestions and 
details of your event to us at 

membership@gsgra.org 

The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 
President: Jabby Lowe 

VP Admin: John Carrillo 
VP Rodeo: Roz Campbell 
Treasurer: Bill Chapman 
Secretary: James Gearity 

4226 East 15th Street 
Long Beach, CA 90804 
www.gsgra.org 
e-mail: gsgra@gsgra.org 
(61 9) 293-0666 

Rodeos and Rodeos and more Rodeos, Oh My! 
Four Gay Rodeos in One Month 

July 2-4 
North Star Rodeo 

Minneapolis-St. Paul, Minnisota 

July 2-4 
Canadian Rockies Inti Rodeo 

Calgary, Alberta 

July 9-11 
Rocky Mountain Rodeo 

Denver, Colorado 

July 30-1 
Greater Motown 

International Rodeo Part V 
Detroit, Michigan 

Tk Cluia u th ofk.ud lf£/JMMwr, of 
The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 

Newsletter Co-Chairs 
Ruth Hilderbrandt mamarodeo@aol.com 

and Joseph Olney rodeobrit@aol.com 

July 
2004 



THE COWBOY HAT Next month education will follow up with how to put your 
cowboy hat down and cowboy hat etiquette. 

The History of the Cowboy Hat 
Originally, a cowboy was covered from head to toe Roz Campbell- Education Chair 

for work and every item he wore had a useful purpose. -··-··-··-··-··-··-··- ··-··-··-··-··-··-··-··-··-·· 
In our next few education sections, we are going to talk 
about these items, how they came about and how 
today's cowboy can take care ofthese items. 

One of the items that every cowboy wore was a 
hat and this hat was cowboy's proudest and most 
personal possession. The hat protected the cowboy 
from hailstones, low-lying branches and was used to 
fan a fire or to carry water. A cowboy so hated to be 

Our Truly Trusted Trustee Speaks 
Sponsors Money 

The IGRA BOD voted to give the second half of 
the sponsors money to rodeos after full sponsor 
compliance is met. This will keep some rodeos from 
waiting up to three months plus to getthe second half. 

without his hat that the western etiquette allowed him to James Ramey Addresses IGRA BOD 
wear it even when he sat down to a meal indoors, or James the official representative from Bud Light 
while he was hoping around the dance floor with a addressed the IGRA BOD and shared with us that we 
cattle-town belle. They say that a cowboy sometimes must do more. James asks that all Associations and 
wore his hat to bed. Cowboy head gear was made Chapters do a better job of working with the local 
differently, because of functional features. A sugar-loaf distributors. He points out that rodeo and Sponsor 
sombrero had a broad brim and high peak promotion is a 365 days a year job. He pointed to the 
that offered good protection from the ~ BAG as one of the best and to LA and SD as the worst. 
desert s_un. The low- era ~ I know that we all work very hard all year long 

serv:d well m Windy that because we do not 
wned plams man hat ~~ promoting rodeo. Butthe IGRA sponsors do not know 

regIons · As G s G R A involve them. Jabby and I 1m P_D r tan t as will be contacting the 
functional featu_res • • • • • chapter p es·dents and 
were such f1ne . r I 
points of style as rodeo_ d1r~ctors t? work 
the Montana Peaks four-sided crown or the star on a on developing better commumcatlons With the 
Texas Hat. international sponsors. 

Wearing of To day's Cowboy Hat 
Wear your western hat sort of level on your head and 
about half inch above your ears where it feels best. It 
should fit slightly snug all around your head but not so 
that it hurts or "gives you a headache". If the hat is a 
little to loose, place insulation tape around the inside of 
the brim to take in a little of the slack. The top of your 
head should touch the inside top of the hat. This helps 
insure the hat does not blow off in heavy wind. 
However, in extremely windy conditions, it is often 
worth while to pull the hat down lower across your 
forehead to prevent the hat flying off down the road. 

When putting your hat on or taking it off you 
should note that any handling will cause flexing or 
bending of the brim and crown, which will gradually 
weaken the hat; the more severe the bending or flexing, 
the sooner your hat will loose its ability to retain its 
natural shape. 

While putting on or taking off your felt hat, always 
handle the hat by the front and back of the brim just next 
to the crown with four fingers. This will help keep the 
crown clean and the shape neat and crisp. Do this 
whenever possible with washed hands, especially with 
the lighter colors such as Silver Belly or Silver Sand. It is 
normal fora hattofadewith time & to loose some fur. 

Rodeo Bids to IGRA 
Craig Rouse announced that IGRA is working on 

a bid process for 2005 rodeo year. The bid process 
will look at one thing very hard and that is can you 
work with Sponsors all year long in promoting your 
rodeo. 

!la"RAo~~-g~i~~-·-··-··-··-··-··-· · -··-··-··-··- · l 

! We will be electing delegates to the IGRA ! 
! convention at the July board meeting. Nominations ! 
! can be made via the website (www.gsgra.org) ! 
l,_,, _, , _,_,_,,_,,_,,_,_, ____ ,_,_,,_,_,,_,.J 

Membership Oooops 
A box full of new membership cards has gone a 

gotten itself lost in the mail somewhere so we are 
running a little late with shipping membership packages 
for new memberships and renewals that were 
processed in May. Please be patient. 

If the Post Office doesn't find the box in the next 
couple of days we'll order replacements and get them 
shipped outto you. 

The fact that you received this copy of The Chute 
means you are on the current active member list for 
competing in rodeos. 

Bay Area Chapter • www.bayarea rodeo.com • Hotline: ( 415) 561-9228 

Letter From Your President 
Well, here we are about 7 weeks away 
from our rodeo, and I'm sure that I'll 
never see 7 weeks fly by so rapidly! 
It's been amazing how quickly we've 
gone into that "summer hectic" mode 
just over the past few weeks. For 
those ofyou who missed it, San Jose 
Pride was a total blast! Chris, Travis, 
Doug, John, Allen, Tiger, Miss Trout, 
and ALL OF YOU that showed up for 
not only the parade, but also for our 
booth at the festival, I give you a great 
big THANK YOU!! I don't 
remember our booth EVER being so 
busy! It was great. It also looks like 
the "broncy" was a hit. We had a ton 
of riders, and no injuries! I love it 
when that happens. 

I'd just like to add a quick reminder 
regarding the chapter Annual 
Meeting, as well as nominations of 
officers. Frank Early has once again 
accepted the position ofNominations 
Chair for the chapter. Anyone who 
would like to nominate an individual 
for the position of Chapter President, 
Vice President of Administration, 
Vice President of Rodeo Operations, 
Secretary, or Treasurer; please make 
sure the you contact Frank at your 
earliest convenience. It would be 
wonderful to see a new set of 
individuals step up to the challenge 

guiding our chapter through 2005 . 
New blood usually means new ideas, 
and that's exactly what we need to 
help make our chapter grow in the 
right direction. As far as the Annual 
Meeting goes, we're planning on 
having it on Sunday, August 28th, 
2004. Yes, exactly one week after 
rodeo! We're hoping on having it as a 
combination "Annual Meeting & 
Rodeo Volunteer" party. Further 
details to follow. 

Hope everyone has a great summer! 

Adrian Arteche 
BAC President 

Next Chapter Meeting 

Tuesday, July 13th 
7:30PM 

Marlena's 
488 Hayes Street 

San Francisco 

Don't Miss It! 



Bay Area News • Page 2 

In preparation for the 40th 
Anniversary of the Imperial Court of 
San Francisco, the Empresses put on 
a fund-raising show every third 
Saturday of the month. However, in 
August it happens to fall on the same 
Saturday as The Best Buck in the Bay. 
Empress Marlena, of Marlena's Bar 
(where the shows are held) who is 
also a long time friend and supporter 
of the Rodeo, has graciously agreed 
to move that months show to a 
different date. In exchange, the Bay 
Area Chapter is hosting the July show 
and will stir up a rip roaring good 
time! Hosted by Eric Hansen and TJ 
Istvan, chapter members will be 
entertaining, raising money, and just 
having a good time! So stop on by 
July 17th at 1 O:OOpm, Marlena's Bar, 
488 Hayes at Octavia and kick up 
your heels with us!! 

TJ Istvan- Entertainment Director 

Best Buck in the Bay 2004 

Bay Area Chapter Contacts 
President, Adrian Artche, Archival Chair, Allen Registar 

president@bayarearodeo. com archives@bayarearodeo. com 

VP Admistration, Jim Hauck, 
vpadmin@bayarearodeo. com 

VP Rodeo Ops, Travis Gardner, 
vprodeo@bayarearodeo. com 

Secretary, Aaron Lindsey, 
secretary@bayarearodeo.com 

Treasurer, Chris Caufield, 
treasurer@bayarearodeo. com 

Communications Chair, Frank Early, 
news@bayarearodeo. com 

Community Outreach Chair, Tiger Lily 
outreach@bayarearodeo.com 

Fund raising Chair, Aaron Lindsey, 
jimdraising@bayarearodeo. com 

Education Chair, open position 
education@bayarearodeo.com 

Membership Chair, Tiger Lily (Andrew Yee) 
membership@bayarearodeo.com 

Rodeo Director, Doug Graff, 
rodeo@bayarearodeo. com 

All Information is believed accurate at time of printing. All events and tii!U!s subject to change. 

Bay Area News • Page 3 

Miss GSGRA 2004 Anita Name amidst the bubbles at San Jose Pride!! 



PO Box 2407,...., Long Beach, California 90801-2407 ,...., (562) 498-1675 

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER 

Private Shopping Night at King's Western Wear! 
Rodeo's almost here ... and you're NOT going to wear that same old outfit from last 

year, are you? 
pick out some new rodeo threads at our July PRIVATE shopping night at King's 

Western Wear! 
On Friday, July 16th, after King's closes to the public for the day, GLAC will host a 

private evening of shopping open only to GSGRA members and "Friends of the Rodeo!" 
At this special event, from 8PM to 1 OPM, you can do some shopping for new stuff, and get a 
10% discount off of your total purchase. Invite your non-rodeo friends to come along, 
because for this night only, EVERYONE gets the discount! 

After your shopping spree, stroll on over to Oil Can Harry's for our monthly L.A. 
Rodeo Night. Admission is free to GSGRAmembers (and everyone who makes a purchase 
at King's). 

Our December shopping night was a blast (enhanced by some "spitirts" provided by 
Randy King) and this one will be even better! 

So join us on the 16th at King's starting at 8PM, and then finish off the evening at Oil 
Can Harry's! 

King's Western Wear is at 11450 Ventura Boulevard in Studio City, one block east of 
Oil Can Harry's. Visit the July calendar page on our website at www.larodeo. com for maps 
and information. 

Mickey's goes Rodeo! 
Join us for some Cowboy fun at 

Mickey's. July 6th is Mickey's frrst Rodeo 
night. Come down and dance with us and 
promote the LA Rodeo. Mickey's is 
located at 8889 Santa Monica Blvd. in West 
Hollywood. Contact Ryan Henne at 
fundraising@larodeo.com for details. 

Chapter Stables Filled 
Congratulations to Javier Matamoros! 

At the June 12th chapter meeting, Javier 
was elected as GLAC's 2nd State Board 
Alternate. Good luck Javier in the coming 
year representing GLAC at the GSGRA 
State Board meetings. 

As May and 
ou! J u n e r 0 11 e d 

through, so did the 
local Gay Pride 

Celebrations. GLAC had a 
strong presence at both the Long Beach and 
LA Pride festivals. We decorated the dance 
tents, we volunteered to pour beverages, 
and we had the honor of leading both 
parades as the Color Guard. 

We raised approx. $3,000 between to 
the two celebrations. None of this would 
have been possible with out the tremendous 
help of the volunteers that gave of their time 
to help promote GLAC to these 
communities. So, THANK YOU! to all of 
the hard working volunteers. You each 
deserveabigwetkiss! 

L.A. NEWS I JULY 2004 

G.S.G.R.A. NEW BLUE RED AND GOLD 
NAME BADGE AND PENDANT ORDER FORM 

G.S.G.R.A. cannot be responsible for errors due to illegible order forms. Your order will be mailed to the 
address on your membership records unless you specify another address. Your membership must be current 

at the time of ordering and all orders must be pre-paid. Prices include sales tax and postage. 

All new members of G.S.G.R.A. receive a name badge at no charge. 

PLEASE PRINT HERE THE WAY YOU WOULD LIKE YOUR NAME BADGE ENGRAVED. 
MAXIMUM 25 LEITERS AND SPACES. PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

BAY AREA CHAPTER 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
CO-CHAIR 

BEST BUCK IN THE BAY 2004 

CONTESTANT COORDINATOR 

ye a~e 

print. 
Maximum 30 letters and spaces. 

Style # 2. Two lines. Medium size print. 
Maximum 28 letters and spaces per line 

. op tne mus e or a 
recognized 
event or Chapter. Bottom line must be for 

- Print our order below 

Style #1 (line 1) 

Style #3 (line 1) 

(line 2) 

Use a separate sheet to order more than one pendant of any one style. You may order 
pendants saying anything you want as long as it is (1) Rodeo related, (2) You are entitled to 
it, and (3) as long as you would be willing to say it to your mother! 

* Special Pricing for order postmarked thru 6/30/2004 

Telephone 
G.S.G.R.A. 4226 E 15th Street, Long Beach, Ca 90804 Revised 10/1/2000 

• 



GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

1st Annual GLAC Royalty Pageant 

The Greater Los Angeles Chapter ofthe Golden State 
Gay Rodeo Association is proud to announce the 1st 
Annual Royalty Pageant. Contestants will be competing 
for the titles ofMr./Miss/Ms. GLAC 2004. 

The pageant is tentatively scheduled for Thursday 
and Friday, August 5th & 6th, just prior to the LA 

Rodeo. Individuals interested in competing for a 
GLAC title should contact Eric Ziegler (Mr. GLAC 

2003) at entertainment@larodeo.com for more information, requirements, and contestant 
packets. We are looking forward to an exciting pageant and a new chapter royalty team. -:.:. -~ -~ ... ·~· .it-.... .. -· -· Country Bear Jamboree 

Don't forget to mark your calendars for Saturday, July 24th, 2004 at 
8PM for our annual summer fundraiser at Pistons in Long Beach. This 
will be the first time that we'll be co-hosting the event with Bears LA, 
as a way of reaching out to other groups in the community and 
getting to know our fellow "cow bears". 

Aptly called "A Country Bear Jamboree!", the night will sure to 
prove to be a fun time with our 50150 raffle and other raffie prize 
giveaways. Pistons is located at 2020 E. Artesia Blvd. in Long 
Beach, one block south of the 91 Freeway at Cherry. YeeHaw 
&Growl! 

2004-2005 Chapter Board Nominations Now Open 
The Annual Meeting of the Members for the Greater Los Angeles Chapter will be held 

on Saturday, October 2, 2004 (time and location to be announced). On this date we will be 
electing the Executive Board Members for the 2004-2004 coming year. 

Nominations are now open for President, Vice President of Administration, Vice 
President of Rodeo Operations, Treasurer, and Secretary. Nominations can be forwarded 
to GLAC's Nominations chair, Keith Arruda, at nominations@larodeo.com. Nominations 
will also be accepted from the floor on the day of the meeting. 

Eligibility requirements are: 
+ A GSGRAmember in good standing affiliated with the Chapter, 
+ Have been a member in good standing of GLAC for at least a year immediatley 

prior to the date of the election, 
+ Committo maintain membership in GLAC for the duration ofthe term of office. 

Help GLAC continue to move forward, fulfilling its purpose and goals, and making a 
rodeo and the country western lifestyle an enjoyable environment for all. 

L.A. NEWS I JULY 2004 



GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

Message from the President 
Well, Folks, 

we're counting down 
the days 'til rodeo! 

I'd like to give 
a hearty "thank you" to 
all the people who are 
working hard to put on 
a great rodeo. Cody 
has been working day 

and night with all the rodeo committees to 
keep things moving along, and I know all 
this effort is going to make for a fantastic 
event! 

We're coming down to the home 
stretch now, and this is truly going to be 
"crunch time." We have only a few weeks 
left, and it's time to work like crazy to get 
the word out to the public. It's time once 
again for "bar crawl" season, where we get 
out and work the clubs to generate 
awareness about the rodeo. This takes a 
LOT of effort, and everyone can help! 

Some people are able to contribute 
time year-round to our chapter, and others 
can help less often. This month is the time 

we need EVERYBODY to help out! We 
need to put up posters, hand out fliers, do 
the bar crawls, and everything else we can 
think of to get people to our event! This is 
so important - just remember that if we 
don't have a huge crowd come through the 
gate at the rodeo this year, all our work will 
have been fornothing! 

So please try to make time on at least 
one weekend this month to come to a bar 
event, or to hang up posters in your area. 
We'll posters and other promo materials at 
the July 17th chapter meeting. 

Also, if you haven't already signed up 
to work the rodeo, please do so right away! 
You can just click on the volunteer link on 
our homepage at www.larodeo.com. (If 
you don't have web access, leave a message 
on thehotline at (562) 498-1675. 

It's so exciting to look forward to our 
first "summer rodeo". Let's all pitch in to 
make it a huge success! 

See you all soon! --Larry 

Rodeo Message from CODY 
(Note: MY picture is bigger than Larry 's ... yee haw/) 

Wow -I can't believe that we are about 30 days away from the 
20th Anniversary Celebration of the LA Rodeo. It has been an 
honor for me to get to work with everyone this 
past year on producing what should be one of the 
BEST LA Rodeos ever. I want to say thank you 
to all of you for giving so much of your time, 
muscle, and money as we traveled this difficult 
but exciting road. 

We're not quite through yet! We've signed the contracts, haggled 
over all of the plans, produced great merchandise, and launched a -
fantastic advertising campaign. Now it's time to roll up our sleeves and 
make it through the home stretch. We have one fmal meeting (on July 
17th) before the rodeo with a lot of information to cover. I want to 
encourage EVERYONE to attend and be a part of something great. We are 
still very short handed on manpower (womanpower too). So come get 
involved before we Rodeo without you! 

L.A. NEWS I JULY 2004 

... 
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GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

Country Wed's@ Club Ripples 
With DJ Rosa, 7 PM to II PM, No Cover 
$2.00 Draft Beer, $3.00 Domestic Bottled Beer 
($2.00 Domestic Bottled Beer with GSGRA ID 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS ••• 

July 10, 2004-6 PM to 10 PM 
Country Night@ Hamburger Mary's 
7 40 E. Broadway, Long Beach, CA 
(562) 983-7001 

July 16, 2004-8 PM to 10 PM 
Shopping Night@ King's Western Wear 
I1450 Ventura Blvd., Studio City, CA 
(818) 761-1162 

July 16, 2004-9 PM 
Rodeo Night @ Oil Can Harry's 
11502 Ventura Blvd., Studio City, CA 
(818) 760-9749 

July 17, 2004- lOAM to 4 PM 
GLAC Chapter & Rodeo Meeting 
Plummer Park Community Center, Room 3 
7377 Santa Monica Blvd., West Hollywood 

July 24, 2004-8 PM 
Country Bear Jamboree @ Pistons 
2020 E. Artesia., Long Beach, CA 
(562) 422-1928 
Co-hosted with the Bears LA. $5.00 Cover. 
50150 raffle for LA Rodeo swag & tickets 

Future Chapter Meetings 
July 17th - Los Angeles Area 

August 14th - Los Angeles Area 

September II th - Long Beach Area 

October 2nd - Long Beach Area 
(Annual Meeting of the Members) 

PRESIDENT 

DIRECfORY 
GLAC Hotline 

(562) 498-1675 

Larry Andrick 
president@larodeo. com 

VP OF RODEO OPS Cody Boggio 
rodeovp@larodeo. com 

SECRETARY 

TREASURER 

Keith Arruda 
secretary@larodeo. com 

Mark Jensen 
treasurer@larodeo. com 

STATE BOARD Representatives 
Cody Boggio • Eric Ziegler • Ruth Helderbrandt 

STATE BOARD Alternates 
Larry Andrick • Javier Matamorros 

By-laws 

COMMITIEE CHAIRS 

Greg Garcia 
bylaws@laroaeo. com 

Education OPEN 
education@larodeo. com 

Entertainment/Dance Eric Ziegler 
entertainment@larodeo.com 

Events Craig Dunham 
events@larodeo. com 

Equipment Keith Arruda 

Fundraising Ryan-Jasen Henns 
Ron DeContraras 

.fundraising@larodeo. com 

Membership Sue Downing 
membership@larodeo.com 

Merchandise Eric Ziegler 
generalstore@larodeo. com 

Newsletter Cor2Shaw 
newsletter@laro eo.com 

Nominations Keith Arruda 
nominations@larodeo. com 

Publicity OPEN 
media@larodeo.com 

Webmaster Paul Thompson 
webmaster@larodeo. com 

Submissions to the newsletter are welcome (subject to editing for space and content) by the 1Oth of each month. All published materials. 
including the Chapter Logo. "LA Rodeo" logo and poster, newsletter, "'LARODEO.COM" and website contents are 

Copyright 1999 GSGRA-LA., a California non-profit corporation. Any use without prior permission is a violation of copyright law. 

• 



••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• : SD SEHTJHE~ : 
••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

Be Sure to mark your calendars for the next meetings of the 
Greater San Diego Chapter of GSGRA. 

July 06, 2004 
July 20, 2004 

August 03, 2004 
August 19, 2004 

- General Membership Meeting 
- Rodeo Roundtable Meeting 
- General Membership Meeting 
- Rodeo Roundtable Meeting 

-7:00PM 
-7:00PM 
-7:00PM 
-7:00PM 

All Meetings will be held at Twigg's CoffeeShop 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
E-MAIL CONTACT LIST 

President Ken Valdez 
president@sandiegorodeo.com 

VP-Admin. Kelly Gilliland 

SAM niEGD 
vpadmin@sandiegorodeo. com 

VP- Rodeo Ed Wallum 
rodeodirector@sandiegorodeo. com 

CHAPTER Treasurer Mike DiNucci 
treasurer@sandiegorodeo.com 

Secretary Roberto Romero 

3707 STB AVE. secretary@sandiegorodeo. com 

SUITE B3D Rodeo Director Jim Jennings 
rodeodirector@sandiegorodeo. com 

SAl DIEGO, CA Membership Roberto Romero 

SZlD3-43Zl membership@sandiegorodeo.com 

Vendors Angel Cordero 
vendors@sandiegorodeo.com 

R.DDED HDTLIIE Entertainment DR Spence 

[Bl S) ZSB-47DB entertainment@sandiegorodeo. com 

Volunteers vo/unteers@sandiegorodeo.com 

WEBSITE 
WWW.SANniEGOKOnEO.COM 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

2004 HOST HOTEL 

111 HANDLERY HOTEL & RESORT 

950 Hotel Circle North 
San Diego, CA 921 08 

(619) 298-0511 

www.handlery.com 

Group Rates: 
$99.00 per night, 

plus tax, currently at 1 0.5%. Rate is good for single/ 
double/triple/quad occupancy. 

Rate is available 3 days prior to and 3 days after event. 
Please mention GSGRA to secure this special rate. 

Rate is available until Sept. 1, 2004 or while space is available. 

Overnight parking is available with 
IN and Out privileges at $4.00 per night. 

For reservations, call the hotel at (61 9) 298-0511 or 
For online reservations got to www.handlery.com and 

click on "Individual Group Reservations" 
to complete reservation information. 

Please note that space is limited, 
so please reserve your room soon! 

• •••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 



!lDDED EHTE!lTA!HMEHT 
The San Diego Rodeo Website has been updated with the most recent informat~on 
regarding entertainment at this year's Rodeo. If you ru:e or know of any pros~ective 
entertainers/MCs, please visit the website at www.sand~egorodeo.com/enterta1nment 
to fill out a request form to be returned no later than August 9th. You may also call our 
Rodeo Hotline (619) 298-4708 and leave your contact information. Please be aware 
that time slots for both Del Mar and the hotel are limited for this year. 

Spence 
Entertainment Coordinator for 2004 Rodeo 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
JULY DI!lTHDAYS I 

John D.P. 

David N. 

Mike DiNucci 

MikeS. 

Jeff E. 

Happy Birthday to y'alln 
••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

AHHOUHCEMRETS I 
Drawing tickets are now available for a San Diego Rod_eo Weekend Package 
Giveaway, it includes a two night stay at Handlery Hotel, Fnday and Saturday, and 
two weekend passes to Rodeo Events. Tickets are just $5 .00, available through 
many GSDC members. Drawing will take place at the GLAC Rodeo on Sunday, 
August 8 at 3 pm. 

The 30th annual San Diego LGBT Pride Parade and Festival will be held on July 
31 -August 1. The San Diego Chapter will be hosting the Country Western J?ance 
Tent and marching in the parade on Saturday. Volunteers are needed for settmg up 
and tear down. We will be carrying the 50 flags at the parade and at least 60 people 
are required. If you are interested in carrying a particular flag or volunteering, 
please contact Ken valdez at ( 619) 299-7813 . 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

llDTALTY !lEPOilT 
Scott asked me to do this month's report, so here I am. I too went to the BigHorn 
Rodeo in April and had a wonderful time. I got there on Thursday and was able to go 
on the bar crawl. Now, for those of you who haven't been to Vegas yet, here are some 
fascinating facto ids about the bars there: 

1. Vegas apparently does not have a gay "district" such as Hillcrest or the Castro, so 
the bars are all over the place. 

2. Almost all of the bars are in strip malls. It's rather interesting to see who the 
"neighbors" are. My favorite for that category was the straight swinger's club 
next door to Badlands. And no, I did NOT check it out as I saw some of the 
clientele out front and I'm Very allergic to comb-overs . 

Unfortunately, it started raining Thursday night and kept it up until Saturday morning, 
which put the kibosh on the rodeo for Saturday. The Vegas people a "Wild and Woolly 
Wodeo" going with some hilarious events in the main entertainment room at the hotel, 
but unfortunately most of the people who were gathered there only seemed to be 
interested in "Cocktail Roping" and "Beer Guzzling" (can one win a buckle for 
those?). I'd signed up for "Dildo Dressing". I guess I've had gay friends for far to 
long - my first thought was of putting little wigs and doll dresses on a certain object. 

By Saturday afternoon the weather was beautiful and fortunately stayed that way for 
the rest of the weekend. The rodeo on Sunday was a lot of fun and I reluctantly packed 
the truck and headed home on Monday. If you have never been to a rodeo outside your 
home chapter or state, please consider Las Vegas. The people are wonderful and 
you'll have a blast. 

This is it for now. I need to gather up all those empty Tidy Scoop buckets for the car 
wash on June 13. We will have another car wash on July 11, so please come on down 
on either of those dates. And please DO NOT FORGET SAN DIEGO PRIDE!!!!!! 
The royalty will be emceeing at the festival this year which I am SOOO looking 
forward to. Hope to see you there!!!!! 

Christy, Scott, and Kelly 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
PUS CllAWL I 

On Saturday July 17, there'll be cowboys and cowgirls all over Hillcrest as we 
round up excitement. our festive (and tight wrangler-wearing cowboys and 
cowgirls) bus will stop at several local bars to promote the 16th annual San Diego 
Rodeo. Tickets are $20 and going fast. The bus leaves Kicker's at 7:30pm sharp, 
making a loop through Hillcrest and arriving back at Kicker's approximately 4 
hours and 5 bars later. See any Board member for tickets. 

• •••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
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